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Spotlight: Andy Meyer, co-steward 
of Blackstrap Hill Preserve
Interviewed by Mila Plavsic

If you have walked or biked along the trails 
of the Blackstrap Hill Preserve (BHP), you 
know what a treasure it is.  From forest to 
meadow, from streams to waterfalls, BHP 
has it all.  If you have not yet had the 
chance, autumn is a perfect time to 
explore the 280-acre preserve, the 
largest property under the care of 
the Falmouth Land Trust. The Preserve 
is a well-maintained and welcoming 
place, thanks in large part to the efforts 
of co-stewards Andy Meyer and Phil 
Brown over the past 3+ years. I had 
a chance recently to ask Andy a few 
questions about his experiences as 
a steward. If you would like to learn more about 
becoming a steward, please check out our web 
page (www.falmouthlandtrust.org) or contact our 
Stewardship Director, Peter Farnum (phone 797-
9728).

MP: How did you get involved in the land trust? 
Andy: My predecessor, Alan Donald, invited me to join 
a group repairing the deeply eroded Orange Trail. It was a 
group of bikers and snowmobilers and I was inspired to see 
people with different hobbies working together on a common 
interest.

MP: What is it like helping to manage the trust’s largest property? 
Andy: Phil’s been one of my best friends since we were 
roommates at Bowdoin in 1984. We’ve hiked together from 
Maine to California and now that we have kids, being co-
stewards is a great way for us to spend time together. We 
get to catch up with each other while giving back to the 
community.  We hike the Preserve updating our “to do list” 
based on Phil’s knowledge of trails.   I then recruit helpers 
and people are fantastic about pitching in.  It really boosts 
my faith in humanity.

MP: What has been your biggest success at BHP? 
Andy: It’s very rewarding to see people of different ages 
and interests coming together to make a contribution to 
the common good. Though it has been amazingly easy, I 
think one of my biggest successes has been recruiting 
volunteers.  I find that there are plenty of people who 
want to help; they just need to be asked.  Each year we have dozens of people help us put in 
>100 hours of volunteering and we know they enjoy it because they keep coming back.

MP: On the flip side, what would you say has been the biggest challenge so far?  
Andy: With 280 acres and miles of trails, there is always more that can be done.  Setting limits 
for myself even when things are not perfect is a challenge for me. 
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May 2012  High School seniors donate their morning 
helping President Jed Harris clean up FLT trails.

August 2012 Youth volunteers help teacher Josh Olins and Executive 
Director Analiese Larson clean up natural outdoor play area at 
elementary school.
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MP:  Why do you like being a FLT steward?
Andy:  I love hiking/snowshoeing, staying 
local, volunteering and spending time with cool 
people.  Being a steward allows me to do all at 
once.  It’s a pretty neat job.

MP:  Who uses BHP the most (bikers, hikers, etc.)? What 
changes in usage have you noticed over the years?  
Andy: We don’t see most guests, but the ones we 
do see have a wide range of interests: dog walkers, 
runners, hikers, hunters, bikers, snow-shoers, 
snowmobilers, and neighbors all seem to enjoy the 
Preserve. Bikers seem to have really discovered the 
Preserve in the past couple years and I’m told they 
come all the way from Vermont to ride our trails.

MP:  What do you do when you are not out on the trails of 
BHP?
Andy: I’m a Program Manager at Efficiency Maine. 
I manage programs that encourage people to save 
energy: using efficient light bulbs, buying Energy 
Star appliances, weatherizing their homes, installing 
efficient heating systems, etc.

MP: How can people get involved if they want to help?
Andy: There is always work to be done.  If people 
want to pitch in at BHP, they can simply send 
an email to me andymeyer@maine.rr.com and 
I’ll add them to my “Friends of the Preserve” 
email distribution list.  Several times each Phil 
and I host work days where we gather with other 
volunteers for 2-3 hours of trail work.  We trim 
branches, cut brush, fix erosion, set stepping 
stones, and re-blaze trails.  We get to meet 
interesting people and give the Preserve a face 
lift. We’d welcome more people.

MP: The trust really relies on volunteers at all levels 
to help preserve the nature of Falmouth and your 
contributions have been invaluable. What would you 
advise someone who wants to become a steward? It 
sounds like you know how to keep it fun and rewarding.
Andy: I don’t know that I’m the best steward, 
but we have been able to stay committed for a 
while now without burning out.  To avoid burning 
out, Phil and I do as much as we enjoy doing 
ourselves, we engage volunteers to do the bulk of 
the work, and we let some work remain undone. 
It’s a totally flexible job!
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